

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR OF ONTARIO BUREAU DU LIEUTENANT GOUVERNEUR DE L'ONTARIO

3 April 2013

My dear Chief Librarian:

I am pleased to send you a complimentary copy of the exhibition catalogue of 60 in 60: An exhibition celebrating the Queen's Diamond Jubilee for your library's collection.

This exhibition, housed inside the Lieutenant Governor's Suite at Queen's Park in Toronto, presents 60 photos of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II that exemplify her long and meaningful relationship with the people of our province and country. All of these photos—the majority of which were taken in Ontario—highlight the Queen's six decades of dedicated service and devotion to Canada, and many capture moments previously unseen by the public. The exhibition will run until the end of June of this year.

This catalogue serves as a way to bring the exhibition to those unable to visit Toronto. It also includes a forward by John Fraser, journalist and author of *The Secret of the Crown:* Canada's Affair with Royalty.

A catalogue record for this item is available from the Ontario Legislative Library. I hope it will prove of interest to you and to your library's patrons.

Sincerely,

Anthony Hylton Chief of Staff

Chief Librarian

